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           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 37      Date:  Monday November 23 2020 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 We are finalising our structures and 
classes for 2021 and have a number of 
children on our waiting list at different levels, 
so if your child is currently in Prep ï Year 5 
and will not be returning to OLW in 2021 
could you please let us know as soon as 
possible. We have also received quite a few 
enrolments for Prep 2022, so if your child will 
be commencing in 2022, please download 
and complete and Enrolment Form from our 
website or collect an Enrolment Form from 
the office as soon as possible. 

School Photos are tomorrow, 
Tuesday November 24. This year, we are 
also asking that all students wear their 
sports uniform on the day for the photos as 
we will be taking more casual photos of the 
students on the playground following our 
COVID Safe plan. Year 6 students will also 
need to bring their Commemorative Jumper 
for their Graduation photo. Please note that 
the correct uniform is house sports top, 
blue shorts, white socks and runners.  

Attached to todayôs newsletter are 
instructions for how to order your childôs 
photos. Please be aware that access to 
ordering photos will not be available until 
after the photo day, and your child will have 
a unique QR code or identifier so that you will 
be able to view their photos prior to ordering. 
No money or ordering is required prior to the 
day. 
2021 FAMILY & LEVY FEES 

School Fee for 2021 will be $1700 
per family and the levy will be $400 per 
child. ($50.00 will be refunded if families 
attend one working bee during the year). The 
annual rise in fees is kept to a minimum and 
in line with, or just below CPI, to ensure that 
OLW remains accessible for all families. 
Please remember that if you ever have any 
concerns over the payment of school fees, 
you should contact the office so that we can 
assist you with managing your situation. 

As we informed you in last weekôs 
newsletter, Student Book Orders will also be 
billed to your 2021 account as we will be 

ordering and receiving these items at the 
school. You will not be required to order and 
books or texts. 

COVID-19 restrictions have meant 
that our Sacramental program for 
Reconciliation, Communion and 
Confirmation for Years 2, 3 & 6 have been 
placed on hold for 2020. After consultation 
with the Year 6 families and Fr Terry, whilst 
we may have been able to confirm our Year 
6 students at school, we have deferred the 
celebration of all Sacraments to 2021 when 
they can be celebrated with family, friends 
and the wider parish community. Dates will 
be set in 2021 when guidelines and protocols 
on the numbers of attendees and 
involvement in the celebration are eased. 

Work on the framing for our deck that 
runs the entire length of the four classrooms 
under the covered area has progressed very 
well over the past week. We now have some 
initial boards in place at the carpenters work 
on their set out. Electrical rerouting has been 
finalised over the weekend and we are now 
in the process of preparing the brickwork 
repairs and the replastering of the walls and 
ceilings in the classrooms and corridor. The 
area should begin to take on a whole new 
appearance over the next two weeks!   

Our next Education Board Meeting is 
this Wednesday, November 25, at 7.00pm. 
This will be an online meeting once again. 
Minutes and Agenda have been distributed 
through the school app. 
   Have a great week! 

Kevin Burke  

 

WORD OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to everyone who found out 
that staunch means óalways loyal in 
supporting a person, organization, or set of 
beliefs or opinions.ô 

Our word for this week is: 

HAULAGE 
Find out itôs meaning and origin and 

see if you can add this word to your 
vocabulary over the next week!  

  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
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Hi Everyone, 

If you hadnôt heard via text message, itôs time for the census cards to be filled out. Please fill out 
a census card, located in the Church foyer. 
Mass times this week: 
Monday:  Funeral liturgy ï no Mass. 
Tuesday:  10am & 7pm 
Wednesday:  10am 
Thursday: 10am 
Friday: 10am 
Saturday: 10am & 6pm 
Sunday: 8am & 10am 

If you wish to attend a Mass on the weekend, please text 0488 020 364 to make a booking as 
numbers are still capped at 20 people only. 

Donôt forget to have a look at the cribs & Australian Christmas located in the Church foyer. 
Thanks to Glenda Tombs, who painted the Australian Christmas story. 
 
Below is the 1st Leadership Team Member, Margaret Leonardôs profile: 

 
ñLetôs start at the very beginning é. Itôs a very good place to startò But that is 
going to take a bit long.. as I have lived in Reservoir all my life. Iôm Margaret 
Leonard and have grown up around St Gabrielôs parish, attending St Gabrielôs 
Primary school and then going onto St Monicaôs College, when it was a Girlôs 
school. After getting married and having four children I added to my initial Design 
Degree by attending Deakin University, with a Bachelor of Education - 
Postgraduate Degree.  
In growing up in Reservoir, my Leonard family was involved in lots of Parish 
events both Ecuminical and social. I joined the St Gabrielôs St Vincent de Paul 

Society and contributed to the Black Saturday Relief in Whittlesea, an amazing experience and very 
humbling. My Parents lived the values of see, judge and act and actively passed these YCW (Young 
Christian Workers) values onto all of their children. 
I have an older brother Vin and sister Pauline and a younger brother Gavan. My Dad has passed away 
and my Mum Dorothy is still happy and bright, living at Mercy House, Keon Park. I have four children 
Jessica, Emily, Nicholas and Lillian. Nicholas and his wife Sarah have two boys Max 3 yrs old and Sam 
11 months old. 
I currently teach Design & Technology (woodwork and Design) from Yr 8 - VCE, at Aquinas College, 
Ringwood. 
I am very grateful for the welcome to Our Lady of the Way Parish from Fr Terry and Dorothy and the 
opportunity to be an active part of the Parish Leadership Team as well as the role on the Parish Child 
Safety Committee. I hope I can positively and constructively contribute to these Teams but I also ask 
you to include us in your prayers. Our Lady of the Way has a very welcoming atmosphere, with a deep 
but inclusive spiritual air and I know these are the qualities the Leadership Team will continue to foster. 
 
 
Thanks and have a good week, 
 
 Fr Terry. 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: https://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/ 

 

 

https://www.olwkingsbury.org.au/
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Construction of the Classrooms Deck  


